Natural Gas Board Minutes 
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Thursday, December 18th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Harvey Shumaker at 7:08 p.m.  Members present were Mike Shumaker, Lynn Froke, and Cara Luke.  Kira Schmeichel was absent.  

The minutes of the November 2008 regular meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Shumaker to approve the minutes.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  

The financials for the month of November were reviewed.  After discussion a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Froke to approve the financials.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  

Locking in for the 2009 -2010 season was discussed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Luke to lock in 30% if gas gets to $6.95 per dekatherm.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  If the price of gas starts going up, the finance officer will contact the board and have a special meeting. 

The finance officer provided the board with a history of the last six years of gas pricing for the commodity and the basis. The information will be helpful in determining weather or not to lock in gas.

The pocket calendars have been sent out in the December 2008 utility bills.  The office has had several complements on the calendars and has had several people come in and get a second calendar.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Froke to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m.  The motion carried.

ATTEST:
KRISTIE ELLIS 
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